IOLA, KANSAS
  
OFFICE OF THE ALLEN COUNTY CLERK                
September 21, 2010

The Allen County Board of Commissioners met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. with Chairperson Gary McIntosh, Commissioner Dick Works, Commissioner Robert Francis and Sherrie L. Riebel, Allen County Clerk. 

Bob Johnson, Iola Register, was present to observe the meeting.

Commissioners corrected and approved the minutes of the September 14, 2010 meeting.

David Hawn, citizen, was in to check on how the fishing issue was being taken care of.  Discussion followed.  He requested the commission to rescind the order for no fishing or parking.  Commissioners explained that when an incident happens and liability is an issue, they have to take action on it.  Mr. Hawn advised he will not be attending another commission meeting but they will see him in court.  

Thomas R. Williams, Allen County Sheriff, discussed fining persons whose vehicles are not legally licensed where they are registered to vote.  Discussion followed.  He will follow up with registered voters and motor vehicle registration and send letters and then fine. 

Sheriff Williams complemented Ron Holman, House and Grounds Director, on work over and beyond his job description.  Discussion followed on inmate help and appreciation of both.  

Pam Beasley, Emergency Management, presented a MOU’s (Memorandum of Understanding) between Monarch Cement and Allen County.  There will be a mock drill next week with Monarch Cement to incorporate all emergency resources.  

Commissioner Works moved to authorize Chairman McIntosh to sign the MOU with Monarch Cement.  Commissioner Francis seconded, motion passed 3-0-0.

Pam explained a Kansas Vulnerable Needs Planning System Memorandum of Agreement with the State of Kansas.  Discussion followed on who qualifies for special needs.  The State is including this in the counties EOP (Emergency Operation Plan).  Commissioner Francis moved to approve Chairman McIntosh’s signature on the Memorandum of Agreement for the Vulnerable Needs Registry.  Commissioner Works seconded, motion passed 3-0-0.

Bill King, Public Works Director, reported 5 supervisors are finishing the Road Scholar II Certification.  He discussed some employees going on to the Road Scholar III level certification.  Discussion followed.  

Bill presented information for Skid Steer Loader Proposals.  Mike Hough, Noxious Weed Director, James Daugherty, Foley Equipment and Matt Packer, KC Bobcat representative were present for the bid presentation.  Bids were received from O’Malley for a 2010 JD 326D for $36,295.75 with a 12 month unlimited hours warranty, 30 day delivery; Bobcat of Springfield for a S650 Bobcat for $36,000.00 with a 36 month full coverage warranty, 30-45 day delivery; Foley for a Cat 262C for $42,358.84 with a 12 month or 1,500 hours full machine warranty, 10-12 weeks delivery and $23,000.00 buyback option; Foley for a Cat 252 for $37,664.41 with a 12 month or 1,500 hours full machine warranty, 1-2 weeks delivery and $20,620.00 buyback option;  Storrer for a Gehl V270 for $35,415.50 with a 12 month base machine or 24 month or 2000 hours on engine warranty, 45 day delivery, buy back with 1,000 hours or less in one year $31,515.50 (Pallet forks?);  K C Bobcat for a S250 Bobcat for $33,985.900 with a 12 month unlimited warranty, 4-6 weeks delivery, no buy back option.  James Daugherty, Foley Equipment, stated he was here if any questions were asked of his company.  He discussed the convenience of Foley Company.  Matt Packer, KC Bobcat field Sales Representative, explained his product and answered questions.  Discussion followed.  Commissioner Francis moved to accept the bid from KC Bobcat.  Commissioner Works seconded, motion passed 3-0-0.

Jason Nelson, Allen County EMS Director, reported the air conditioner went out at the 412 N. State building.  Discussion followed. 

Jason has new tires on the back up unit hoping to correct a shimmy. 

Jason reported his crew is purchasing pink shirts to wear during September Cancer Awareness Month.   

Jason updated commission on activities that will be happening next week; one is the mock drill with Monarch and the second is a regional meeting.  

Lois Fields, and Chase Brown, Liberty National Life Insurance representatives, discussed payroll deduct group term life; it will never go up in price and never down in benefits.  Chase explained the details information for the life plan.  There are six questions the employee ask and determine if they will get coverage.  Discussion followed.  He also explained accidental insurance coverage available.  Discussion followed.  Lois explained most employees would go with them because it is low cost.  Commissioners explained they would have open enrollment in March.  

Jerry Hollis, Willis representative, addressed Chairman McIntosh’s concerns on insurance.  

#1 We need to understand run-out protection better.  Jerry explained the run-out is liability on carrying out current claims once they have sent in late bills.  Discussion followed.  If the county has large amounts of money, they could absorb the charges.  If not, they should have run-out insurance.  Individual claims and Aggregate is group claims, Jerry explained.  Gary questioned if Allen County renewed with the current company would it still cover run-out charges.  Jerry stated usually it is covered but would depend on the current contract.  He explained if a person were advised to get Generic in comparison to Name Brand it would save monies for the county.  

#2 Agents didn’t understand the insurance company pays commissions, so we split ½ commissions with TPA and consultants the first year.  

#3 Can’t figure out why, while in a bid situation, the consultant fee was $12,000 per year

#4 Second year requested $18,000 and if we take it from the commissions, the TPA will just increase his charges.   Jerry stated he gets paid for what he does; he may get both, may not.  A company would know if he was getting both up front.  Typically a TPA is not normally paid a commission.  Discussion followed.  

#5 What happens if we leave the consultant?  The County did not have one for years and years. Are we stuck?  How hard is it to change a TPA?  Jerry stated you should have a stand-alone plan if that would be the case.  Discussion followed.  

#6 What happens to claims after we leave Self Insurance?

#7 What would the cost of run-in protection be?  Need to know hard figures – compared to run-out protection? Explained:  Max funding, expected funding, minimum funding?  If you have high run-out the company may not want you back and or leave you with a problem. Discussion followed.  He explained max funding, expected funding and minimum funding.   Max funding is recommended for the front end of self-funding. If it is a bad year, some do the expected funding. It is not recommended to do minimum funding.  Max funding helps build a self-funding fund.  Jerry explained and discussed “lasering” on an employee.  

In what ways are self-funded plans affected by Government Insurance Rules?

What do most agents do?  Fee or Commissions?  Jerry stated sometimes they are asked and sometimes not, depends on how much a person trusts their TPA.  

What is the best size for self-funding? Why?  Jerry stated typically it would be over 100 employees.  Their company does not have any clients smaller than 150 employees, 98% of their clients under that have full funding.  60 days to 90 days ahead of time to collect information for changing or reviews.    His company would charge nothing up front for consulting for determining the recommendations for all services - $25,000 to $40,000 for all services.  They would go back two to three years experience for review to determine costs.   Commissioners thanked Jerry and asked that he come back to discuss more questions. 

Mary Kay Heard, Yes Allen County Healthcare representative, presented information on $5.00 bracelets for promotion and fund raising and an informational brochure on “Yes, Allen County Healthcare” paid for by members of Yes Allen County Healthcare.

Philip A. Schultze, Murray Company, Richard Lundstrom, Health Facilities Group, Dee Sell, Allen County Hospital Employees Speakers Group, Mary Kay Heard and Ken Gilpin, Yes Allen County Healthcare representatives, were present at the commission meeting.  Philip reviewed information on the project delivery systems Allen County Hospital.  He discussed Design-Bid-Build, Design-Build, Construction management options in detail.  Philip covered criteria for success being cost, quality, time and safety.  He discussed criteria for determining the best project delivery system, which has 13 items.  Philip discussed relationships for contractual, communications and adversarial versus advocate.   Information should combine the input of information.  Early in the process improves the decision making process and fewer missteps and less time back tracking later.  Philip discussed integration of design and construction expertise, checks and balances during design and construction.   Philip discussed key items for valuing engineering and constructability by evaluating and being proactive rather than reactive.  He discussed cost control, goals and results.   

Philip discussed influence, for part 1 Assessment and Master Plan, part 2 Programming, Schematic Design and Design Development being the most important part of costs.  Part 3 Construction documents, procurement, construction, and commissioning and closeout for expenditures.  

Philip quoted from Terry Lambert with Newman Regional Health in Emporia, Kansas: “There has been one constant throughout each project you complete and that is the people form Murray Company always performed as advocates of Newman Regional Health.  You consistently placed the best interests of this hospital at the forefront of every discussion.”  He stated no matter who does the hospital this should g the goal of any company.    

Commissioners discussed time lines and qualifications for serving on the new Allen County Hospital Board.  Discussion followed. 

Richard stated the commission should have everything up and ready for things to start going as soon as the election is completed.  Discussion followed.  Who works with whom (Commissioners and or board) in regards to construction of the hospital was discussed.  Philip stated the departments at the hospital should be included as a part of the design since they are the ones who work in the hospital and know how things should be and what needs to be corrected in design and functionality.  Several questions and discussions followed.  

Jim stated they have $6,500 in pledges so far but the cost of signs and information is costly.  

Commissioners discussed flu shots for county employee.  Commissioner Works moved to approve the county pay for any flu shots the health department gives on a day set up by the Health Department.  Commissioner Francis seconded, motion passed 3-0-0.  

Commissioners approved the following documents:

a) Minutes of September 14, 2010

b) Payroll Changes 

c) Journal Entries  #    

With no further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned until September 28, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. in the Commission room of the courthouse.
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